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Board of County Commissioners

Workshop
	Date of Meeting:
	November 21, 2011

	
	

	Date Submitted:
	November 18, 2011

	
	

	To:

	Honorable Chairman and Members of the Board

	
	

	From: 

	Richard Hardin, Tourist Development Council Chairman

Pam Portwood, Tourist Development Council Director FILLIN  "Type Department/Group Director's Name and Title"  \* MERGEFORMAT 

	
	

	Subject:
	Workshop to Discuss the Tourist Development Plan and the Proposed Ordinance Setting Forth the Plan


Statement of Issue:
This Workshop is intended to allow discussion between the Board and the Tourist Development Director regarding the Tourist Development Plan and the proposed Ordinance setting forth the Plan.  
Background:
On September 6, 2011 the Board of County Commissioners adopted an ordinance increasing the Tourist Development Tax.   This increase will provide additional revenue to implement the Tourist Development Plan.  In accordance with Florida Statutes, the Tourist Development Plan is established by ordinance of the local governing board.
On November 7, 2011, the Board directed staff to schedule a Workshop to further discuss the TDC Plan and proposed Ordinance.

Analysis:

The proposed Ordinance (Attachment #1) updates and revises the previously adopted Tourist Development Plan (Attachment #2) to account for the planned uses for the additional tax revenues expected from the recently increased tourist development tax and to update the TDC’s expected promotional program.
In accordance with Florida Statutes, the ordinance sets forth the anticipated net tourist development revenues to be derived for the next 24 months, and a list, in the order of priority, of the proposed uses of the revenue by special use, plus the expense allocation for each special use.
****  It should also be noted that the Board does not take action during Workshops; however staff requests the Board provide direction and if any consensus is reached on how to proceed prior to this workshop concluding.  The proposed Ordinance was advertised for a public hearing to be held on December 5, 2011 therefore, if revisions need to be made staff requests direction. 
Attachments:
1. Proposed Ordinance
2. TDC Plan
